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To: Board of Directors 

From: Lloyd Jeffords, Treasurer, NYPCA 

Date: 30 October 2022 

 

Call to Order 10:30am by Steve Albanese 

Present: Steve Albanese, Lloyd Jeffords, Chris McCabe, Dan Lee, Tim Keneally, Emanuel Andrews, Jim 
Thurston, Chris Story 

Steve noted no one is squadding properly so it is not possible for the match sponsors to estimate food and 
water needs, making it cost more because they overbuy.  

• Some people come from out of state. 
• Club equipment worked fine 
• The request is to run the Regional Match around Memorial Day (not on that weekend), and as 

natural lighting is an issue after September, State Championship just after Labor Day. 

Extensive discussion on fees, costs, and awards for each match sponsor. Costs for competitors, ammo, 
gas, match fees, all add up 

 Discussion included point that sport is dying as demographics are changing- cash awards as incentive are 
ludicrous based on what costs are borne by the competitors.  

• Notes also the $4.00 for every 600 sent to NRA as an additional cost 
• Rule (bylaws change) tactical and service do not have to be combined. They can be separate or 

combined. It’s the sponsors option  
Steve notes new shooters need NRA classification scores on 600 match, send in fees 

• Service gun fees not sent to NRA because of need for standard gun and ammo specs.  Many 
shooters do not use appropriate gun 

Chris notes sending money to NRA is important for scores to go in, important to get guys classified 

Manny – notes awards are important so competitors get something for their efforts, regardless of size or 
value 

Tim K -NYPD pays MCSC on his own for range use, wants it to be a flat fee.  No specific fee is set but 
donates $100/match to club – Match Sponsors to pay fees to MCSC directly 
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Calls to vote on fees, etc.: Steve Albanese seconded by Chris Story 

1. All match sponsors send appropriate fees to NRA for 600 classification $4/shooter. No Service, 
Tactical or any other matches scores/fees to send  to NRA-  PASSED 

2. Money awards, if any, left to discretion of match sponsors- PASSED 
3. Left to match sponsors to provide food- match scores sent to association to determine annual 

awards (end of year) – PASSED 
4. At every match, sponsor to send $2.00 per shooter per day (this sentence revised) regardless of 

shooter’s membership to NYPCA. These fees are where the Association get funding for annual 
awards – PASSED 

5. The designation of Off Duty Gun will be changed to “OPEN” and same course of fire as Service. 
The call for any centerfire gun allowed, including optics, approved with CM voting NO. PASSED 

Whether the matches will be 600 or 1500- Association will follow NRA guidelines for 2023, will keep 
Off-Duty for all NRA certified matches- Regional & State Championship 

NYPCA sends MCSC donation for NYPCA sponsored matches- LJ noted last year was $1,000. Expect 
same amount for 2022.  

2023 Shooting Schedule proposed- actual dates pending approval by MCSC – 

Sponsor  Date  Matches 

NYPCA  4/28-29  600/Svc/Semi/Open/NYPCA Distinguished 

Bridge & Tunnel    5/6-7  service/tactical 

NYPD   5/19-20  Just Tactical 

Roslyn   6/2-3  600/Svc/Semi/Open 

NYPCA  6/9-10  Regional – 600/Svc/ NYPCA Distinguished 

WCS   6/23-24  Svc/Tact/Open 

NYPCA  7/7-8  Law Games + NYPCA Distinguished 

Bridge & Tunnel 7/14-15  600/svc/semi/open 

Roslyn   8/4-5  600/Svc/Semi/Open 

NYPD   8/11-12  600/Svc/Semi/Open 

NYPD   8/25-26  Svc/Tact/Open 

NYPCA  9/8-9  State Championship – 600/Svc/ NYPCA Distinguished 
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NYPD   9/22-23  Svc/Open 

NYPCA  10/6-7  600/Svc/Semi/Open – End of Season 

 

Votes for Association Officers: 

President- Wilfredo (Tito) Ramirez 

1st VP & Sgt. At Arms- Dan Lee 

2nd VP- Open 

Treasurer- L. Jeffords 

Corresponding Secretary- Open 

Stats- Manny Andrews/ Open 

Chris McCabe is stepping down from Board 

Steve Albanese is stepping down from Board 

 


